
  Standards Advisory Committee 
 

You are requested to attend a meeting of the Standards Advisory 
Committee to be held in The John Meikle Room, The Deane 
House, Belvedere Road, Taunton on 23 May 2017 at 14:30. 
 
  
 
 
Agenda 

 
1 Appointment of Chairman. 
 
2 Apologies. 
 
3 Minutes of the meeting of the Standards Advisory Committee held on 28 March 

2017 (attached). 
 
4 Public Question Time. 
 
5 Declaration of Interests 
 To receive declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests or personal or 

prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct, in relation to items 
on the agenda.  Such interests need to be declared even if they have already 
been recorded in the Register of Interests.  The personal interests of Councillors 
who are County Councillors, Town or Parish Councillors will automatically be 
recorded in the minutes. 

 
6 Raising Standards : Parish Council Health Checks.  Presentation by Justin 

Robinson, County Executive Officer of the Somerset Association of Local 
Councils. 

 
7 Discontent with the current Standards Regime.  The Democratic Services 

Manager to report the receipt of a response from the Member of Parliament, 
Rebecca Pow (attached). 

  Reporting Officer: Richard Bryant 
 
8 Monitoring Officer's Update. 
  Reporting Officer: Bruce Lang 
 
 
 The following items are likely to be considered after the exclusion of the press 

and public because of the likelihood that exempt information would otherwise be 
disclosed relating to the Clause set out below of Schedule 12A of the Local 
Government Act 1972. 

 
9 Complaints against Councillors - Update by the Monitoring Officer.  Paragraph 1 - 

Information which would reveal the identity of an individual. 



  Reporting Officer: Bruce Lang 
 

 
 
Bruce Lang 
Assistant Chief Executive 
 
07 August 2018  
 



Members of the public are welcome to attend the meeting and listen to the discussions.  
 

There is time set aside at the beginning of most meetings to allow the public to ask 
questions.   
 
Speaking under “Public Question Time” is limited to 4 minutes per person in an overall 
period of 15 minutes.  The Committee Administrator will keep a close watch on the time 
and the Chairman will be responsible for ensuring the time permitted does not overrun.  
The speaker will be allowed to address the Committee once only and will not be allowed 
to participate further in any debate. 
 
Except at meetings of Full Council, where public participation will be restricted to Public 
Question Time only, if a member of the public wishes to address the Committee on any 
matter appearing on the agenda, the Chairman will normally permit this to occur when 
that item is reached and before the Councillors begin to debate the item.  
 
This is more usual at meetings of the Council’s Planning Committee and details of the 
“rules” which apply at these meetings can be found in the leaflet “Having Your Say on 
Planning Applications”.  A copy can be obtained free of charge from the Planning 
Reception Desk at The Deane House or by contacting the telephone number or e-mail 
address below. 
 
If an item on the agenda is contentious, with a large number of people attending the 
meeting, a representative should be nominated to present the views of a group. 
 
These arrangements do not apply to exempt (confidential) items on the agenda where 
any members of the press or public present will be asked to leave the Committee Room. 
 
Full Council, Executive, Committees and Task and Finish Review agendas, reports and 
minutes are available on our website: www.tauntondeane.gov.uk 
 

 The meeting rooms at both the Brittons Ash Community Centre and West Monkton 
Primary School are on the ground floor and are fully accessible.  Toilet facilities, with 
wheelchair access, are available. 
 
Lift access to the Council Chamber on the first floor of Shire Hall, is available from the 
main ground floor entrance.  Toilet facilities, with wheelchair access, are available through 
the door to the right hand side of the dais. 
 

 An induction loop operates at Shire Hall to enhance sound for anyone wearing a 
hearing aid or using a transmitter.   

 
 
For further information about the meeting, please contact Democratic Services on 
01823 219736 or email r.bryant@tauntondeane.gov.uk 
 
If you would like an agenda, a report or the minutes of a meeting translated into another 
language or into Braille, large print, audio tape or CD, please telephone us on 01823 
356356 or email: enquiries@tauntondeane.gov.uk 

http://www.tauntondeane.gov.uk/
mailto:r.bryant@tauntondeane.gov.uk
mailto:enquiries@tauntondeane.gov.uk


 
 
Standards Advisory Committee Members:- 
 
Mrs A Elder (Chairman) 
Ms L Somerville Williams (Independent Person) 
Councillor T Davies 
Councillor E Gaines 
Councillor T Hall 
Councillor G James 
Mr M Marshall 
Mr L Rogers 
Councillor F Smith-Roberts 
Mr B Wilson 
 
 
 

 



Standards Advisory Committee – 28 March 2017 
 
Present:    Councillors Davies and Mrs Smith 
                Michael Marshall and Bryn Wilson (Parish Council representatives),  
                Anne Elder and Lynn Rogers (Co-opted independent members of the  
                Advisory Committee) 
    
Officers:  Bruce Lang (Monitoring Officer) and Richard Bryant (Democratic Services 

Manager) 
 
 
1. Appointment of Chairman 
 

Resolved that Mrs Anne Elder be appointed Chairman of the Standards 
Advisory Committee for the remainder of the Municipal Year. 

 
 
2. Apologies/Substitution 

 
Apologies:-  Councillors Gaines, James, Miss Smith and Wren and Mrs Louise 
Somerville-Williams (Independent Person). 
 
Substitution:-  Councillor Mrs Smith for Councillor Miss Smith. 

 
 
3. Changes to the Membership of the Standards Advisory Committee 
 
 The Democratic Services Manager, Richard Bryant, reported that since the 

last meeting both Mr Terry Bowditch (Co-opted independent member) and Mr 
Bill Sparrow (Parish Council representative) had resigned from the Advisory 
Committee. 

 
  
4. Minutes 
 
 The minutes of the meeting of the Standards Advisory Committee held on 15 

March 2016 were taken as read and were signed. 
 
 
5. Declaration of Interests 
 

Mrs Anne Elder, declared a personal interest as a Public Governor of the 
Taunton and Somerset NHS Trust.   
 

 
6. Raising Standards : Parish Council Health Checks 
 

This item was deferred due to the indisposition of the Mr Justin Robinson, 
County Executive Officer of the Somerset Association of Local Councils. 
 
The item would be added to the agenda of the next meeting towards the end 
of May 2017. 



 7.       Discontent with the current Standards Regime 
 
           Richard Bryant reminded the Advisory Committee of the meeting held with 
           Rebecca Pow MP on 29 April 2016 where the concerns of the Committee as 
           to the weakening of the Standards Regime in Local Government following the 
           introduction of the Localism Act 2011 had been discussed. 
 
           A summary of the points made was subsequently sent to Rebecca Pow who 
           had undertaken to bring this to the attention of the appropriate Minister. 
 
           Unfortunately, a response from the Minister was still awaited. 
 
           Mr Bryant went on to report that Taunton Deane was not alone in thinking that 
           the effectiveness of the Standards Regime had been diminished.  Indeed, a 
           letter was currently being prepared by Sedgemoor District Council’s 
           Monitoring Officer which would be sent to the Secretary of State for 
           Communities and Local Government.   
 
           It was hoped this letter would be signed by the Chairmen of all Standard 
           Committees throughout Devon and Somerset.   
 
           During the discussion of this item, Members reported that many of the 
           Parishes were unaware of the very limited sanctions that could be imposed on 
           a Councillor who had breached the Code of Conduct.  However, the view was 
           also expressed that publicity of a breach through the local media was 
           something most Councillors – whether Borough or Parish – would seek to  
           avoid and would therefore moderate their behaviour accordingly. 
 
           The Advisory Committee did agree that it would be timely for a reminder to be 
           sent to all Councillors about the necessity to comply with the terms of the 
           Code of Conduct and to offer further copies, if Members wished to receive it. 
 
           Resolved that the report be noted.  
 
 
8.  Exclusion of the Press and Public 
   

Resolved that the press and public be excluded from the meeting for the 
following items because of the likelihood that exempt information would 
otherwise be disclosed relating to Clause 2 of Schedule 12A to the Local 
Government Act 1972 and the public interest in withholding the information 
outweighed the public interest in disclosing the information to the public. 

 
 
9. Update on complaints made against Councillors 
 

The Monitoring Officer, Bruce Lang, provided a detailed report on the 
complaints that had been received by him over the past twelve months, the 
action that had been taken to deal with the matters raised and the outcomes. 
 
A total of nine complaints relating to Councillors in four of Taunton Deane’s 
Parishes had been received and one further complaint was anticipated. 



In addition, two complaints had been raised against Borough Councillors one 
of which had been resolved without having to use the formal investigation 
route, whilst the other was still in the early consideration stage. 
 
Resolved that the report be noted. 
 

 
10. Date of next meeting 
 

The next meeting of the Advisory Committee would be held on Tuesday, 23 
May 2017 at 2.30 p.m. in the John Meikle Room at The Deane House.   

 
 
 
(The meeting ended at 3.58 p.m.)     
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